HOD MEETING 

January 16, 2008, 7:45pm

Room 363 Cathedral of Learning

BOARD AND HOD DELEGATES PRESENT:

	Board
	
	
	Clubs
	

	Mike Ginsberg
	AMS General Chair
	1
	Jackie Kramer
	BWSC

	Diane Connor
	AMS Treasurer
	2
	Steve Stasenko Jr.
	BPR

	Donna Beyerl
	AMS Secretary
	3
	Kristi Theishen
	BPR

	Don Wagner
	AMS Coaches Rep.
	4
	Sheri Maholage
	FAST

	Bob Rinsma
	AMS Tech Planning
	5
	Rich Rupp
	PTSC

	Greg Stein
	Equipment Chair
	6
	Cindy Hestad
	SFAC

	Laura Hartman
	AMS Office
	7
	Craig Peterson
	SHHA

	Caitlyn Malloy
	Junior Athlete Rep
	8
	Donna Huntermark
	SHHA

	Taz Greiner
	Admin Vice Chair
	9
	Brent McAuliffe
	TPIT

	
	
	10
	Chuck Knoles
	TPIT

	
	
	11
	Chet Dudzinski
	USCS

	
	
	12
	Bob Mermelstein
	WHAT


Meeting called to order by Mike Ginsberg, General Chair, at 7:49pm.  

Current members of HOD signed-in with club name and current e-mail address.

Secretary – 

November minutes as posted on website.  

a. Correction to be made to minutes from Tech Planning Chair as follows:

Clubs hosting meets must send preliminary Meet Manager (MM) Result files to all participating clubs within 48 hours of meet completion. The host club must also send a completed meet MM database Backup to the Technical Planning Chair, the Age Group Chair and the AMS Admin office within 48 hours of meet completion. The Technical Planning Chair will validate the meet results and have them posted on the AMS website and in SWIMS database. Requested result changes by any participating club must be forwarded to the applicable session Meet Referee for review and certification/denial. Referee-authorized changes are then to be made by the host club Meet Entry person to the results in the host's MM database and a revised MM database Backup is to be sent to the Technical Planning Chair, the Age Group Chair and the AMS Admin office. The Technical Planning Chair will have the revised results posted on the AMS website and SWIMS database.

· Motion made by Brian Olson for approval of the minutes.  Second by Donna Huntermark.  Minutes approved as posted with correction. 

General Chair

a. Mike Ginsberg introduced Caitlyn Malloy as the Junior Athlete rep and asked her to speak to the delegates of her experience at the 2007 convention in California.  Caitlyn first thanked the members for the opportunity for her to be able to go to the convention.  She learned a lot about college and swimming.  She attended classes and meetings for the LSC athlete reps. She was able to be a part of meetings along with the other athlete reps.  She hopes that she will be able to go again next year.

b. Mike updates the members on the visit by Peter Clark, the Eastern Zone Resource Specialist.  He will be available to clubs that may want to meet with him to discuss.

c. Peter Clark is presenting a Club Leadership Program Workshop on January 26, 2008 from 9:00 to 3:30 pm.  It will be held at the Sarah Heinz House.  It is open to all clubs but is mandatory for any club looking to become members of AMS.  There is an invitation for sign ups on the AMS website for anyone that would like to attend.  AMS will be covering the cost of the Workshop and will be providing lunch and beverages.

d. Election of the nominating committee.  The following positions are up for election in May 2008 – Admin Vice Chair, Treasurer, Senior Chair, Safety Chair, Tech Planning Chair and Registration Chair.  Nominations for the committee are:  Scott Wilshire, Donna Beyerl, Diane Connor, Laura Hartman, Don Wagner and Caitlyn Malloy.  Nominating committee should have a slate together of nominees for the March HOD meeting.  Motion to elect the nominating committee by acclimation by Greg Stein and seconded by Chuck Knoles.  Motion Approved.

Treasurer

a. Treasurer’s Report (posted on site) Diane reviewed the Treasurer’s Report that was posted on site.  Diane stated that we came in under budget and there were no unexpected costs incurred.  On the balance sheet, the Ed Shipsky Account is not in a separate account but Diane is looking to transfer the money into a separate account.  The Fund is there to provide funding for newer coaches to attend the ASCA Conventions.

· Motion to approve treasurer report as posted by Don Wagner and second by Greg Stein.  Motion approved.  

b. Discussion was made for the funding of the permanent office position.  The board is recommending a surcharge on registration or an increase in the splash fee per swimmer.  Registration starting March 1st would increase $3.00 per athlete, non athlete and family registration.  The second recommendation of the board would be to increase the splash fee from $3.00 to $3.25 for individuals, $5.00 to $5.25 for individual distance events in distance and $4.00 to $4.25 for the Christmas Meet.  Relays would remain the same $5.00.

· Motion to approve the increase of the splash fee to fund the permanent office position by Diane Connor and second by Chuck Knoles.  Motion approved.  

Age Group

a. Update on meets - through December 2007 – Meets have gone well and participation has been good.  Age Group is reviewing the changes to the structures and how the meets have gone in order to plan next Short Course seasons schedule.

b. Long Course Schedule has been posted and meet bid applications are due before the 20th of January.  Once bids are in, they will be awarded and the clubs will be notified.  Once the notification has been made, host clubs should complete the meet invitation and application for sanction, along with providing the safety checklist of the facility.

Senior Chair

a. Update from Laura - Currently coordinating Zones trip for Spring Zones for swimmers.

b. Looking for Long Course Zones Coordinator.  Dan Smith is Short Course Zones Coordinator.

c. Laura is working on registrations for athletes and non-athletes

Coach’s REP

d. The winter and summer zone coaches have been selected;

e. Winter Zones Head Coach – Jim Wargo – Assistant Coaches: Jacinta Batisky, Patrick Wentzel, Tom Fletcher, Georgiann Barry, Christina Krautz, Neil Jones, Kevin Hartbauer

f. Summer Zones Head Coach – Jim Wargo – Assistant Coaches: Jacinta Batisky, Brent McAuliffe, Tom Fletcher, Debbie Wittig, Christina Krautz, Neil Jones, Kevin Hartbauer

AMS Office  - Laura hartman

a. Short Course Zones - Update from Laura – Hotel and transportation arrangements have been made for the Eastern Zones meet being held in Buffalo April 2nd through 5th, 2008.

b. All-Star Banquet – The banquet will again be held at the Chadwick in Wexford.  It will be on April 13, 2008 – more details to follow – Currently working on the awards for the banquet.

c. Registration Status - Laura is working on registrations for athletes and non-athletes

Tech Planning – Bob Rinsma

a. For teams that have relays entered into meets, please make sure that the relay cards are turned in with all participating swimmers names listed.  Failure to do so will result in the relay time not being able to be counted in SWIMS.  Once the event has been swum, we cannot go back and enter the names.

Officials CHAIR

1. Scott Wilshire reported that the Christmas meet was a National Certification meet for officials.  Two outside evaluators, Paul Maker and Paul Memont, came in and evaluated officials looking to be evaluated for starter or deck referee.  Jamy Pfister was evaluating stroke and turn officials for National Certifications.  Two new referees; two new starters; 12 new stroke & turn officials and Chief Judges

2. There is an online tracking system that is used to keep track of all sessions that officials work.  Officials should log in and review sessions worked for accuracy

Safety 

No Report

Fines

No report

equipment

No Report

old business

None

new business

None

Meeting Adjourned – Motion to adjourn by Don Wagner and seconded by Chuck Knoles

Meeting adjourned at 8:44pm

Next Meeting to be held on Wednesday – MARCH 19, 2008

@ the Cathedral of Learning

Room 244B @ 7:45 PM

***Minutes respectively submitted by Donna Beyerl, AMS Secretary 

